
 
 

Release: Situation of Peru 

 

Peru is executing several actions in order to assist and provide orientation to national 

and international tourists in the different regions of the country. 

In this context, be informed that, as of today December 27, all the regional airports have 

restarted their operations, with the exception of Apurimac, a service that is not 

commercial. Meanwhile, the airports of Arequipa, Ayacucho, Cusco and Puno have 

resumed their flight operations for all passengers. 

Also, the railway operations on the Route Cusco – Ollantaytambo – Machupicchu – 

Hydroelectric of the southeast rail, and the railway operations on the Cusco – Puno and 

Juliaca – Arequipa routes of the southern rail have resumed as well.  

In addition, since 21th December tickets to Machupicchu are being sold again, which 

also includes the Network of Inca Roads. The tickets can be acquired virtually in the web 

of the Culture Ministry of Peru (https://www.machupicchu.gob.pe/) and also in person at 

the Direccion Desconcentrada de Cultura de Cusco (Street Maruri 324, Cusco 08002). 

The archaeological centers of Saqsaywaman, Q’enqo, Puka Pukara, Tambomachay, 

Pisaq, Chinchero, Ollantaytambo, Moray, Tipon and Pikillaqta are also open to the 

public. 

Finally, tourists that require information can access to the following contacts: POLTUR 

Central Lima 01 4601060; IPERÚ WhatsApp +51 944492314; as well as the following 

emails proteccionalturista@mincetur.gob.pe and iperu@promperu.gob.pe. 
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